
       

June 6, 2018   

Dear Representative:  

We, the undersigned 18 organizations, representing various religious denominations, 

urge you to vote NO on H.R. 3, the Spending Cuts to Expired and Unnecessary Programs 

Act. As currently written, this measure contains a harmful provision that would rescind 

$7 billion in funding for the Children’s Health Insurance Program (“CHIP”). As people of 

faith we believe that healthcare is a human right and that care for children is a sacred 

responsibility. If enacted, this rescission to CHIP would threaten the health and well-
being of the 9 million children who utilize the program every year.   

We are especially concerned with the $2 billion in cuts to the CHIP contingency fund. 

This fund has consistently been used in times of economic downturn, natural disaster, 

and other uncertain times to ensure that children can have access to healthcare. More 

recently, a similar fund was used when Congress was unable to pass a CHIP funding bill 

before individual state funding for the program ran out. If this fund was not available 

during the reauthorization process last year, thousands of children would have lost 

healthcare while Congress failed to act. Congress should not take away this vital security 

measure for the health of our children. 

Recent Congressional action to pass a 10-year extension of CHIP was a major success for 

the 115th Congress, but this risky rescission could undercut the program and undermine 

this success.  CHIP, as it is currently funded, is projected to decrease the deficit by $6 

billion over 10 years.1 The health of our children is too important to be used as additional 

means to pay down the deficit.  It is especially relevant to protect our children from 

additional cuts after the passage of the tax bill provided enormous benefits to the wealthy 

and large corporations while adding over $1.7 trillion to the deficit. Children must not pay 

for the enrichment of the wealthiest in our nation. 

CHIP has enjoyed bipartisan support and success for more than 20 years. It has proven 

to be an effective investment in the health of our children and should be protected and 

supported. Our faith traditions teach us to protect the most vulnerable people, especially 

children. We believe that a rescissions package that threatens to take healthcare away 

from children does not live up to our moral obligation. We urge you reject and refuse a 

vote on H.R. 3, until and unless these harmful CHIP cuts are removed.  

 

                                                           
1 Congressional Budget Office. “Cost Estimate of Extending Funding for the Children’s Health Insurance 
Program for Ten Years”. January 11, 2018. 



Sincerely, 

American Muslim Health Professionals  

Congregation of Our Lady of Charity of the Good Shepherd, US Provinces 

Evangelical Lutheran Church in America 

Faith in Public Life  

Franciscan Action Network 

Hadassah, The Women’s Zionist Organization of America, Inc. 

Interfaith Worker Justice 

National Advocacy Center of the Sisters of the Good Shepherd 

National Council of Churches 

National Council of Jewish Women 

NETWORK Lobby for Catholic Social Justice 

Poligon Education Fund 

Religious Institute 

Union for Reform Judaism 

Unitarian Universalist Association 

Unitarian Universalists for Social Justice 

Unitarian Universalist Women's Federation 

United Methodist Church - General Board of Church and Society 

 


